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SUBJECT

A briefing on the 2020 update of the Strategic Climate Action Plan.

SUMMARY

King County Code requires adoption of a Strategic Climate Action Plan (SCAP) at least every five years to develop goals and priority actions towards achieving King County’s goal of reducing climate emissions by eighty percent by 2050. Today, Executive staff will brief the Mobility and Environment Committee (ME) on efforts underway to develop the 2020 update of the SCAP.

BACKGROUND 

On February 27, 2012, the King County Council adopted Ordinance 17270 requiring development the 2012 Strategic Climate Action Plan and adding King County Code (KCC) section 18.25. KCC 18.25 requires the SCAP to include:

· Identification of goals, strategies, measures, targets and priority actions for county services and operations to reduce greenhouse gas emissions twenty-five percent by 2020, fifty percent by 2030 and eighty percent by 2050, compared to a 2007 baseline.
· Include performance measures and related targets for both operational emissions and implementation of priority strategies that advance the strategic climate action plan. 
· Identify opportunities for partnerships with cities. 
· Identify community-level actions the county can implement to reduce climate pollution and prepare for the impacts of climate change. 

The SCAP is also required by county code[footnoteRef:1] to address five goal areas for reducing greenhouse gas emissions: [1:  K.C.C. 18.25.010A1a] 

· Transportation and land use
· Building and facilities energy
· Green building
· Consumption and materials management
· Forestry and agriculture

The initial 2012 SCAP was updated in 2015[footnoteRef:2] and is required by county code[footnoteRef:3] to be updated and adopted by the King County Council at least every five years.  [2:  Motion 14349]  [3:  K.C.C. 18.25.010A2] 


As specified in King County Code section 18.25.010, the Executive is required to report biennially on progress in achieving strategic climate plan performance measures and targets and accomplishments of priority actions as well as findings outlining recommendations for changes in policies, priorities and capital investments.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The ME Committee received a briefing on the 2017 SCAP biennial report on April 16, 2019 and learned that while there has been progress in some areas, the report shows that King County is not on track to meet some of the targets in the 2015 SCAP.

The SCAP includes ambitious targets throughout the plan. Many of the targets are aspirational, and may not be achievable without significant additional action by King County government, residents, businesses, and other jurisdictions. Such aspirational targets are standard in climate plans and may have value in inspiring action and setting the direction that is needed for moving forward.

Today, the ME Committee will receive a briefing from the Executive on preparations for the 2020 SCAP update, including community engagement efforts taking place in 2019.

INVITED

· Megan Smith, Director of Climate and Energy Initiatives, King County Executive 
· Matt Kuharic, Climate Change Program Coordinator, Department of Natural Resources & Parks

ATTACHMENTS

1. 2020 King County Strategic Climate Action Plan Presentation dated 9/17/2019
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